
Grand Junction, Colorado 

November 1, 1922 
 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colo., met in 
regular session at 8:00 o'clock P.M. with President Hirons 
presiding, at which meeting there were present and answering at 
roll call: President of the Council, W.G. Hirons, Councilman: 
Marshall, Miller, Dowrey, Murr and Hampson, City Manager Garrett, 
City Clerk Peck, City Attorney Jordan and City Engineer Thompson 
were present. Councilman Meders was absent. 
 
 
The minutes of the last regular meeting and of the adjourned 
meetings of Oct. 9 1922, Oct. 11, 1922 and of Oct. 24, 1922 were 

read and approved. 
 
 
M.H. Loffler and Wm. Weiser were present in behalf of the Chamber 
of Commerce asking that the City Council include a certain sum in 
the budget for the year 1922 for the purpose of advertising. Said 
amount to be turned over to the Chamber of Commerce for said use 
only. 
 
 
It was moved by Councilman Dowrey, seconded by Councilman 
Marshall that $500.00 be included in the budget for the year 1923 
to be turned over to the Chamber of Commerce for advertising 
purposes only. Upon which motion the following vote was cast: 

 
 
Those voting Aye: Councilmen Hirons, Marshall, Miller, Dowrey, 
Murr and Hampson 
 
 
Those voting Nay: None. 
 
 
All the Councilmen present voting Aye, the motion was declared 
carried. 
 
 
President W.G. Hirons read the following estimate in connection 

with City of Grand Junction Paving District No. 6, being Estimate 
No. 1. 
 
 
Total Quantities to date to be paid out of District Bonds. 
 
1800.0 Cu. Yds. Excavation} @ $0.90 per Cu. Yd. $1,620.00 

3447.0 Lin. Ft. Curb and Gutter} @ 1.00 per Lin. Ft. 3,447.00 

90.0 Lin. Ft. Sewer Tile} @ 1.30 per Lin. Ft. 117.00 

50.0 Cu. Yds. Sand Cushion} @ 1.80 per Cu. Yd. 90.00 

Total} $5,174.00 



Less 10% retained on $5,174.00 which is estimated value of work 

of work unaccepted} 

 

517.40 

Total due contractor out of District Bonds} $4,656.60 

 
 
Total Quantities to date to be paid out of Intersection Fund. 
 
100.00 Cu. Yds. Excavation} @ $0.90 per Cu. 

Yds. 
$90.00 

200.0 Sq. Yds. Concrete Pavement} @ 2.39 per Sq. Yd. 478.00 

3250.0 Sq. Ft. Concrete x-walks removed} @ .06 per Sq. Ft. 195.00 

 Total} $763.00 

Less 10% retained on $763.00 which is estimated value of work 

unaccepted} 

 

76.30 

Total due Contractor out of intersection fund} $686.70 

 

 
TOTAL due Contractor on this Estimate5343.30 which includes 
$686.70 of Intersection Fund. 
 
 
District Bond Fund due the General Fund which the District is to 
refund to the City of Grand Junction General Fund. 
 
Engineering, Advertising, ect to Oct. 1} $440.26 
Labor installing water main for District} 221.74 
Engineering and Inspection, Oct. Pay Roll} 451.35 
                                    Total} $1,113.35 

Amount to be paid from DISTRICT BOND FUND} $5,769.95 
 

 

It was moved by Councilman Hampson, seconded by Councilman Murr 
that the Foregoing estimate of the city engineer be accepted, 
upon which motion the following vote was cast: 
 
 
Councilmen voting Aye: Hirons, Marshall, Miller, Dowrey, Hampson 
and Murr. 
 
 
Councilmen voting Nay: None. 
 
 
The President of the Council and City Clerk were thereupon 
instructed to issue bonds numbered consecutively from one (1) to 

twelve (12), inclusive, in the denomination of Five Hundred 
Dollars ($500.00) each, and deliver said bonds to Bosworth, 
Chanute and Company of Denver, Colorado, the lawful purchaser 
thereof. 
 
 
A petition for the paving of Gunnison Ave. from the east side of 
Seventh Street to the west side of Twelfth Street was presented 
and read. It was moved by Councilman Murr seconded by Councilman 
Hampson that the petition be accepted and placed on file. Motion 
carried. 



 

 
A petition from Mr. and Mrs. A.F. Jarvis asking that the Council 
make some provision as to the Grace Hospital at 1003 Rood Ave 
claiming that the same has been a nuisance was presented and 
read. No action was taken on this matter as there is nothing in 
the Charter and Ordinance of the City of Grand Junction to cover 
same. 
 
 
It was moved by Councilman Hampson, seconded by Councilman Murr 
that the meeting adjourn to 7:30 o'clock P.M. November 3 1922 at 
which time bids are to be received on certain proposed bond 
issues. 
 

 
/s/ Fred A. Peck 
 
 
________ 
 
 
City Clerk 
 
 
 


